# COASTAL QUILTERS GUILD, INC. GENERAL MEETING, MAY 13, 2010

The May General Meeting of the Coastal Quilters Guild was held at Saint Andrews Presbyterian Church in Goleta. The meeting was called to order at 7:00 pm by President Darilyn Kisch.

WELCOME: Darilyn welcomed 15 guests.

ANNOUNCEMENTS: Darilyn made the following announcements.

Ranell and Jeanne have arranged the mini art quilt show to enhance their program tonight. The quilts were made by guild members.

The challenge quilts may be picked up tonight.

Voting for the 2010-2011 board is tonight. There are no volunteers for the following positions: president, parliamentarian, transportation, or help with door prizes.

Membership forms are available and due by July.

Quilt entry forms are available.

Thank you for the food donations and pillowcase are still being collected for the million pillowcase challenge.

Marilyn Siegel is selling raffle tickets for a beautiful quilt as a fundraiser for the local Parkinson's Association.

Kathy Rose thanked members for responding to her email blast enabling the Alpha Store to get an orchard.

## **SIGN-UPS:**

June's workshop is Saturday, June 12, with Jake Finch.

Open Sew is Saturday, May 15. It is free but space is limited. Sign up at the workshop table.

There will be a bus to the Long Beach Quilt Show on Saturday, July 24, 2010. \$40 for members and \$45 for non-members.

# **UPCOMING GUILD EVENTS:**

The Quilt Show meeting is Saturday, May 22 at Mary Maxwell's condo.

Next New Member Welcome Coffee is Tuesday, May 18<sup>th</sup> at Darilyn's house.

Next Board Meeting is Thursday, May 20 at 6:30 pm at Maravilla. Dinner at Frescos at 5 pm.

Marlene Ray will be reproducing a quilt at the I Madonnari during Memorial weekend at the Mission, May 29 – 31.

The Central Coast Shop Hop is June 4, 5, & 6.

The Annual Picnic is July 8th. Dinner is at 5:30 pm. There will also be a library sale and quilt kits and fabric sale.

## **BULLETIN BOARD UPDATES:**

Quilt shows and retreat information available at the table.

Modern Quilt Guild is new and a sign up sheet is available.

There is a notice of quilting books and fabric sale by a private party in Ventura.

Doris Floyd has a custom sewing table for sale. See Darilyn if interested.

## **COMMITTEE REPORTS:**

<u>2010 Quilt Show:</u> Karen reported a change in meeting dates for May and June. Volunteers will be able to sign up next month. Marilyn Osgood announced a meeting during the break concerning the Boutique and donating items to sell. Carol Hart

displayed the custom made ribbons for the winners and encouraged members to sign their quilts up for judging. Julie announced quilt show entry forms were available and she would be available during the break to answer any questions. Rosana reported that a

4 X 6 print of your quilt was necessary and the previous newsletter provided the guidelines. Samy's Camera is able to make copies.

Community Quilts: Yolanda reported 22 quilts were turned in tonight which brings the total to 122 quilts. The Assistance League will receive their quilts next month and the Hospice will receive their quilts in the fall. Some quilts will be hung in various stores to promote the guild and the Quilt Show. Yolanda also asked for assistance in machine quilting some of the quilts. Yolanda is considering charities for next year's quilts. The guild will continue with Fostering Friends.

Block of the Month: Naomi presented the quilt for June and announced the winner for the May blocks, Kika Hutchings.

SHOW AND TELL: Nineteen members presented their quilts.

BREAK: "Straight and Narrow" provided the refreshments.

**ELECTION RESULTS**: The 2010-2011 Coastal Quilters Board was announced:

President: unfilled, Vice President Programs: Sue Kadner, Speaker Liaison: Suzy Pelovsky, Workshop Coordinator: Patty Six, Recording Secretary: Priscilla Jacobs,

Corresponding Secretary: Julie Mock, Treasurer: Ky Easton, Parliamentarian: unfilled,

Membership: Becky Gallup, Public Relations: Kathy Rose.

PROGRAM: Cathe Hedrick introduced the speakers, Jeanne Surber and Ranell Hansen.

**DOOR PRIZES:** Chris Allen announced the door prize winners: Ursula Dial, Mary Maxwell, Carolyn Rory, Marilyn Siegel, and Ulla Sigurdason. The contributing vendors were: Baron's Fabrics, Craft Essentials, Grant House, Quilt Ventura, Creation Station, Fabric Quarter, and The Treasure Hunt. Door Prize earned \$240.

**SPECIAL DOOR PRIZES:** Guild members were given a raffle ticket as they entered the meeting and the members holding the winning tickets were given an orchid or Martinelli's Apple Cider.

The meeting was adjourned at 9:25 pm.

Respectfully Submitted,

Priscilla Jacobs Recording Secretary